
ASX 
Release
12 June 2020 
 

AUSTRAC LITIGATION UPDATE 

As indicated in an ASX release on 4 June 2020, Westpac filed its Defence to AUSTRAC’s 
Statement of Claim on 15 May 2020, in which it admitted to a substantial majority of the 
contraventions alleged by AUSTRAC.  

Westpac has continued to review its processes and as part of that has disclosed to 
AUSTRAC issues regarding its obligation to file threshold transaction reports (previously 
disclosed in Westpac’s First Half 2020 Results Announcement). In addition, in December 
2019 as part of the lookback announced in its response to AUSTRAC's claim, Westpac 
reported additional SMRs in relation to potential child exploitation. 

Westpac has now been informed by AUSTRAC that it is further investigating these matters 
and has notified Westpac it may amend its statement of claim to include allegations arising 
from these investigations. AUSTRAC has requested further information from Westpac on 
these matters, including in relation to the TTR issues and 272 customers, many of which 
were the subject of SMRs previously filed as part of the lookback. Further updates on this 
matter will be provided as required. 

There is a further case management hearing on 17 June 2020. 
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